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IG Report Released: DOI LE
Program Slammed

The Inspector General has released
his report on law enforcement in the
Department of the Interior. From
the title to the last page it is heavily
critical of administrative oversight,
organization and budgeting of law
enforcement throughout Interior
including, of course, the Park
Service. The document's title:

Disquieting State of Disorder: An
Assessment of Department of the
Interior Law Enforcement is a clue
to how IG Earl Devaney views the
program. He makes clear that the
critical problems are with
management structure and not with
field officers.

His cover letter, addressed to the

Secretary of the Interior, reads in
part:
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"This assessment, conducted at your
request, describes the actions needed
for effective law enforcement in the

Department of the Interior.

"This approach has

resulted in chronic

frustration on the part of
officers and a disquieting
state of disorder in the

structure and operations
of law enforcement

throughout the

Department."

We found that the Bureaus have

operated their law enforcement
programs with minimal
Departmental oversight and
direction. Most law enforcement

offices are under the direction of

managers who have limited or no
law enforcement experience or
training. ... This ... approach ... has
resulted in chronic frustration on the

part of ... law enforcement officers
and a disquieting state of disorder in
the structure and operations of law
enforcement throughout the
Department."

The Secretary of the Interior has
reportedly endorsed all of the IG's

recommendations and has just
directed all Bureaus to provide her
with a time line for implementing
changes recommended by the
report.

The report looks at 10 critical areas
of operation and gives 25
recommendations to improve
"leadership, organization, control,
and accountability of Departmental
law enforcement." Subjects
examined are: Oversight,
Operations, LE Funding, Allocation
of LE Personnel, Security and
Emergency Preparedness, Internal
Affairs, Recruiting, Diversity and
Training, Crime Statistics,
Performance Measures, and

Jurisdiction. Recommendations

heavily emphasize streamlining LE
authority within DOI, requiring a
separate LE budget not subject to
the whims of non-LE managers,
and a single identifiable
experienced and manager/advocate
for LE within DOI.

Excerpts from the Report:
DOI law enforcement has had no

single advocate and no informed
senior law enforcement official

to offer advice and recom

mendations to upper manage
ment. Without a centralized

facilitator, Departmental




















